
    
 

 
 
 

 
WHY Coalition 

Friday, April 15, 2022  
MS Teams Meeting 

 
  
 
 
 
 

Attendees: 

 Brandi Archer (Thurston Juvenile Ct)  Jacob Delbridge (DOH)  Sarah Ellsworth (ESD 113) 

 Edica Esqueda (WTSC)  Derek Franklin (WASAVP)  Steve Freng (CNS Seattle) 

 Heidi Glesmann (DOH)  Kristen Haley (DOH)  Will Hitchcock (DOH) 

 Staci Hoff (WTSC)  Kerry Holifield (CSCHC)  Alicia Hughes (HCA 

 Kasey Kates (HCA) -   Jason Kilmer (CCSAP)  Joseph Liu (DOH) 

 James Madsen (WAJCA)  Emily Maughan (OSPI)  Mark Medalen (WTSC) 

 Nikki Meline (DOH)  Megan Moore (Prevention Voices)  Stacey Okland (WASAVP) 

 Alyssa Pavitt (Prevention Voices)  Julie Peterson (Foundations for 
Healthy Generations) - Excused  Eliza Powell (NW HIDTA) 

 Sherry Rudolph (WA State PTA)  Mary Segawa (LCB)  Alex Sirotzki (WA Poison Center) 

 Christine Steele (HCA)  Lt. Courtney Stewart (WSP)  Liz Wilhelm (PSCBW) 

 Martha Williams (HCA)  Dixie Grunenfelder (OSPI)  Guest: Greg Williamson - Excused 

 Guest: Cole Ketcherside  Guest: Kendra Wilson  Guest:  

 Guest:   Guest:   Guest:  

 Guest:   Guest:   Guest:  
 

No Agenda Items  Time Lead Summary Meeting Notes 

1.  
Welcome, 
introductions and Team 
Building 

9:00 Kasey Kates  
WHY Co-Chair 

Attendees introduced themselves and responded to 
the following question: Would you rather live on the 
moon or in the ocean? 

2.  

DCYF Update and Youth 
Engagement  

9:15 

 

Cole 
Ketcherside 

Cole introduced the work of the DCYF adolescence  
team as those programs relate to alcohol and 
marijuana.  Cole has been working on strategic efforts 
concerning the support of youth prior to addiction. 
Cole developed a report that recommended changes 
to the programs that DCYF was implementing to make 
the programs more functional.  Co-design is being 
created with community based organizations.  The 
program will attempt to support families in crisis or 
who are using substances that are detrimental to the 

 



health of families and youth.  Also being considered is 
how to work with the Juvenile court system.  
Members were given the opportunity to ask questions 
or suggest how WHY could work with DCYF on this 
project.   More information is at 
https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/services/at-risk-youth/frs. If 
you have additional questions contact Cole at 
cole.ketcherside@dcyf.wa.gov.  

3.  

WHY Goals and 
Objectives – Putting it 
all together  
 
Resource Assessment  

9:35 Kasey 
Discussion 

Kasey reviewed where members left off when putting 
together the Goals and Objectives during last month’s 
meeting.  The “cleaned up” version of the Action Plan 
was reviewed.  Members were shuttled off to two 
breakout rooms led by Kasey and Mary.  The two 
groups worked out the measurable outcomes to their 
respective Objectives on the Action Plan, then, came 
back together to report on what they had discussed.   
Room 1: Not enough time to finish – the group 
discussed whether the Facebook was the right vehicle 
to reach parents.  Outcomes included number of posts 
per month and youth contributions per year. 
Membership: a packet for new members with an 
introductory meeting.   
Room 2: This group discussed incorporating one 
meeting per year that includes youth, taking into 
consideration the time and day of week.  Regarding 
articles related to data, the group asked if those 
articles provide what parents/caregivers need.  They 
then discussed elements regarding education and 
information sharing – giving a snapshot on an annual 
cycle with members having the opportunity to share 
information.  The group asked, how do we measure 
the education/information sharing. 
Next steps: The co-chairs will formalize thoughts from 
today’s breakout discussions, send out to members for 
more suggestions or clarifications. In June, we submit 
the plan to SPE ahead of schedule, enabling us to 
cancel the May WHY meeting so members can attend 
the CCSAP Conference. 

4.  

Research Update: 
Cannabis Legalization 
Impact 

10:15 

Jason 

Jason will be sending out the CCSAP Conference 
information - 
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_1yzsxwlARrGL
1DKZgp8j-A  
 
Jason provided a summary of the recently published 
article on young adult cannabis youth of which he was 
the primary author. Jason reviewed the background of 
the Young Adult Health Survey (young adults 18-25) 
and how the survey data was reviewed.  He shared the 
data from the surveys which showed that young adult 
use of cannabis was significantly higher since 
legalization, primarily due to use by the 21-25 age 
group.  Prevention needs to exist for the 18-25 youth.  

https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/services/at-risk-youth/frs
mailto:cole.ketcherside@dcyf.wa.gov
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_1yzsxwlARrGL1DKZgp8j-A
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_1yzsxwlARrGL1DKZgp8j-A


Contact Jason if you would like to receive further 
information at jkilmer@uw.edu.  
 
Members were given the opportunity to ask questions 
and make comments.   

5.  

Workgroup Updates  
• Communications 

Team  
• Alcohol Assessment 

Tool Team  

10:35 

Martha 
Mary 

Communications Team: The team met on the first 
Friday of April and discussed the use of the NWPTTC 
social media toolkit for April Alcohol Awareness 
Month.  The memes are editable and suitable for 
social media posts.  The team also agreed to open a 
WA Portal site for project management collaboration 
(thank you, Joseph!).  We also agreed to start a list of 
topics for STN articles to post on the 
starttalkingnow.org website.  The team is rotating the 
lead role each month. 
 
Alcohol Assessment Tool Team: The ad hoc team met 
to review what it will take to implement the Alcohol 
Assessment Tool.  This will help us as well as AAN 
evaluate compliance with policies. More information 
will be forthcoming.  If attendees are interested in 
being part of the Ad Hoc team, please contact Mary at 
mary.segawa@lcb.wa.gov.    
 

6.  
Meeting wrap up 
 

10:45 Martha  

7.  

Round Table Member 
updates 

10:50 

 

Kasey: Registration for the Spring Youth Forum 
extended to Monday, April 18, 2022.  Looking at 
holding the SYF 2023 at Great Wolf Lodge.  Youth or 
adults who are interested should register ASAP at 
https://springyouthforum.org/  
Martha: The 2022 Prevention Awards of Excellence 
nomination period is open.  Nominiations will be 
accepted through Wednesday, August 10.  Please 
spread the word.  The Overview and Nomination 
documents are posted on the Athena Forum at 
https://theathenaforum.org/2022-washington-state-
prevention-awards-excellence-nomination-packet-
now-available-0  
Stacey: The Art and Science of Community Organizing 
Training (ASCOT), hosted by WASAVP, will be 
happening May 2. Registration 
link:(https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/4f91bff7-
c4e6-45c0-8095-
8c73d5e3a372/downloads/2022%20ASCOT%20FLYER.
finalX.pdf?ver=1649461259692.   WASAVP link: 
https://wasavp.org/.  
Liz: ASCOT is important and Liz is one of the trainers.  
Contact Liz if you would like more information about 
ASCOT. 
Nikki: DOH launched the new itteration of the You Can 
campaign.  Contact Nikki if you would like more 

mailto:jkilmer@uw.edu
mailto:mary.segawa@lcb.wa.gov
https://springyouthforum.org/
https://theathenaforum.org/2022-washington-state-prevention-awards-excellence-nomination-packet-now-available-0
https://theathenaforum.org/2022-washington-state-prevention-awards-excellence-nomination-packet-now-available-0
https://theathenaforum.org/2022-washington-state-prevention-awards-excellence-nomination-packet-now-available-0
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/4f91bff7-c4e6-45c0-8095-8c73d5e3a372/downloads/2022%20ASCOT%20FLYER.finalX.pdf?ver=1649461259692
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/4f91bff7-c4e6-45c0-8095-8c73d5e3a372/downloads/2022%20ASCOT%20FLYER.finalX.pdf?ver=1649461259692
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/4f91bff7-c4e6-45c0-8095-8c73d5e3a372/downloads/2022%20ASCOT%20FLYER.finalX.pdf?ver=1649461259692
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/4f91bff7-c4e6-45c0-8095-8c73d5e3a372/downloads/2022%20ASCOT%20FLYER.finalX.pdf?ver=1649461259692
https://wasavp.org/


 
 
  

 Action Items/Decisions 

# Action Item Assigned To: Date 
Assigned: Date Due: Status 

1. 

Members who have additional 
questions about DCYFs Youth 
engagement projects should contact 
Cole at 
cole.ketcherside@dcyf.wa.gov. 

Members 4/15/2022 N/A  

2. 

Re: WHY Coalition Action Plan for 
SPE: The co-chairs will formalize 
thoughts from today’s breakout 
discussions, send out to members for 
more suggestions or clarifications. 

Members 4/15/2022 5/15/2022  

information and please share out to your networks.  
Under the Influence of You has been relaunched.   
Mark: WTSC meeting was yesterday – LCB 
presentation by Justin was very informative.  Working 
to get Drug Recognition Experts (DRE) program in 
schools.  Washington State 2023 Lifesavers conference 
in Seattle.  Traffic crash data 2021 was the worst in 
many years (648 fatalities).  All crashes are 
preventable, and about half are substance use related, 
with many of those involving poly-substance use.  
Pedestrian involved accidents are up as well.  There is 
going to be more work with other agencies to address 
these issues. 
Mary: Sign up on the LCB website to be on the LCB 
mailing list. .  LCB has a Deliberative Dialogue session 
scheduled for April 27, 1-2:30, to discuss impairment 
definitions.  May 23 is an LCB Prevention and Public 
Health Roundtable.  May 1, Jim Vollendroff will be 
joining the LCB board. 
Alex: Asking for members to send specific data items 
that you would like to see to Alex 
(asirotzki@wapc.org) https://www.wapc.org/wp-
content/uploads/COVID-Snapshot-6_Cannabis.pdf, 
https://www.wapc.org/wp-content/uploads/COVID-
Snapshot-5_Nicotine.pdf  
Emily: HYS results and fact sheets are out – HOPE, 
Risk/Protective factors, etc.   
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-
safety/covid-19-student-survey 
https://www.askhys.net/FactSheets  
Megan: Prevention Voices steering committee will be 
meeting soon; if you would like to join the steering 
committee contact Megan.  
megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org  
 

8.  
Adjourn  11:00 Kasey Kates 

WHY Co-Chair 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM 
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3. 
Contact Jason, at jkilmer@uw.edu, if 
you would like to receive further 
information about the YAHS article 

Members 4/15/2022 N/A  

4. 

If attendees are interested in being 
part of the Alcohol Assessment Tool 
Ad Hoc team, please contact Mary at 
mary.segawa@lcb.wa.gov.    
 

Members 4/15/2022 N/A  
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